 SWINEFLEET PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the virtual meeting of the Parish Council held in councillors’ own homes on Tuesday 19th January 2021
Councillors present. 
Cllrs; Hirst, Blackburn, Burkhill , Hart, Clark, Ellin,
Public present: 
Ward Cllr Liz Sargeantson.
2049                 Declarations of interest
Cllr Blackburn declared an interest in the field access issues (item 2052) and as such did not participate in this part of the meeting.
2050                 Apologies for absence
                          Cllrs Buttery and Myers

Cllr Buttery has been absent from meetings due to the fact they are now held virtually due to the pandemic situation and as such he neither has the equipment nor the internet needed to attend remote virtual meetings. It was resolved that due to mitigating circumstances a special leave of absence was granted until meetings resume face to face.
2051
To approve the minutes of the council meeting held on 19th November 2020.
Minutes circulated to all councillors prior to the meeting and confirmed as a true and correct record and signed by the chairman.
2052

Matters arising from previous meeting minutes.
Community Field-due to ERYC workloads being deployed to covid related projects Vicky Jude has not been able to proceed any further with the play equipment project. As soon as lockdown is over, and she is able to return to her usual post she will investigate the play equipment and equipment funding allocations further. Heptonstalls solicitors have confirmed HM Land Registry processing delays due to covid work restructuring and as such the land deeds registration is delayed slightly.
Public Right of Way-the clerk has written to ERYC asking the legal team and the PROW team to liaise with each other in order to realise the mutual problem that is hindering both departments in the hope that both teams can work together and provide a solution. ERYC have responded stating that there have been processing delays with the legal team due to the extra pressures of covid but the matter will be chased up and dealt with.
Play area- Cllr Hart performed the weekly inspections for the last two months but due to the festive period, the cold weather and lockdown there has been little use at the play area and as such nothing to report upon. The book remains with Cllr Hart to perform the weekly inspections for the next month.
Water pumps- the clerk had previously applied for grant funding from the Twin Rivers wind farm fund for 3 water pumps and has been informed that this application was a success. The project funds have now been received from ERYC and as such the clerk has now purchased the pumps, hoses and petrol cans. The pumps have now been set up and placed in a secure location and are ready for use if ever needed. It was resolved that the clerk will advertise via social media that these pumps are available for residents use in emergency situations should the need arise. The clerk has compiled a pump user agreement form for each resident to agree to and sign prior to taking away and using a pump. The agreement document contents were fully approved by the councillors at the meeting.
KMR donation-KMR have asked if the parish council would consider making a donation to the group to assist in the future paying of legal fees. This was discussed at length and it was resolved that the parish council will pledge to pay £1000 to the group if the money is ever needed Cllr Clark informed the parish council that shortly (as part of the 106 agreement) a public liaison panel committee must be set up which will consist of representatives from ERYC, SPC,4R and the village. It was resolved that Cllr Clark and Cllr Hirst will represent SPC on this panel (if allowed). It was noted that in the current format only one parish councillor and one resident will be allowed to join the panel which was considered not to be enough village representation therefore it was resolved that the clerk contacts ERYC Matthew Sunman to ask if two parish councillors and two residents can be on the panel if at all possible.
CCTV-Cllr Clark has asked the parish council to consider the possibility of having CCTV in the village. The councillors discussed at length the costs, legalities and responsibilities of such a scheme and after much debate it was felt that this project was not something the parish council could proceed with.
Field access issues-the parish council discussed the recent erection of a fence which potentially blocks/restricts the legal access rights of SPC and ERYC to the community field. Due to the confidential nature of this subject the parish council have held discussions and made decisions at the meeting that will not be publicly minuted. The clerk will keep a full but private record of the discussions and decisions made.
2053
 
Planning applications.
Application for erection of extension to building and extension to attenuation dyke for J.Austwick at Clough Farm ref 20/04166/PLF-SPC have resolved to approve this applications with conditions attached.
Application for erection of dwelling/outhouse after demolition of existing property for Mr Helliwell at Top Moors Farm ref 20/02439/PLF- SPC approved this application mid meeting due to an ERYC early reply date requirement. It was noted that ERYC have now given approval to this application. 
2054

Correspondence received/issues raised by councillors.
Resident concerns letter-the clerk has cascaded a letter received from a Mr C.Marling expressing concerns he has for certain areas in the village. The clerk has replied to Mr Marling with answers to the concerns he has due to the fact that the queries have been the subject of past parish council meetings. It was resolved that as the clerk’s response had provided all the answers required that no further correspondence or action was required.
2055

Ward councillor’s report

Ward Cllr Sargeantson informed the parish council of the availability of a covid relief fund for pandemic affected business owners. The clerk will cascade further details of this fund to the councillors. Cllr Sargeantson also relayed information about an ERYC flood sequential consultation document, which again, the clerk will forward 
on to councillors when received for information purposes.
2056        
Financial matters 
The precept for 2021-2022 financial period was discussed at length. It was resolved that the parish council will request £12500 precept from ERYC. The Chairman and clerk signed the forms which will then be sent to ERYC.
The following cheques were approved for payment.
Cq no 102050 S. Belton salary 
Cq no 102051 H.M.R.C. £34.60 
Cq no 102047 HSS Ltd £1288.63


Cq no 102048 Vision ICT £150.00


Cq no 102049 D.Elviss £381.62 + 102054 £25 


Cq no 102052 SLCC £144.00



Cq no 102053 YWA £6.22



Cq no 102055 Mowers & Co £18.06


Cq no 102056 Warwick Elite £9.99
2057

Date of next meeting.



Confirmed as Tuesday 18th February 2021 at 7.00pm.
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